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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 27th July 2016 at Puncheston School at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-   Mr Dewi Lewis (Chairman), Mr Wyn Williams, Dr Peter Lilley, Mrs Alison Evans, 
Mrs Anne Thomas, Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Visit by Officers of Puncheston W I to discuss acquiring a Defibrillator.

The Chairman welcomed Mrs Myfanwy Williams, President, and Mrs Cynthia Jennings, Committee Member of Puncheston Women’s Institute. They explained that Puncheston W I hoped to acquire a defibrillator to be placed in the centre of Puncheston Village. They had recently received a visit from 

Mr Gerard Rothwell, National Public Access Defibrillation Manager, Welsh Ambulance Services NHS Trust, who had demonstrated the use of a defibrillator to them. They believed that the cost would be about £1,200.00, but they intended to apply for a grant of £800.00 from the British Heart Foundation, so the sum to be found locally would be about £400.00. They intended to ask local organisations, including the Community Council for contributions. Dewi Lewis explained that Puncheston Recreation Committee had already agreed to donate £100.00. It was agreed that the Community Council would contribute towards the cost, the sum required expected to be less than £300.00. It was agreed that a suitable place to hold the defibrillator would be on the inside of the back wall of the Puncheston bus shelter. It was agreed that Puncheston W I could proceed to apply to the British Heart Foundation for a grant. The W I Officers left the meeting at 8.25 p m.
2. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Gareth Howells.
3. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 29th June 2016 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

4. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) CODE OF CONDUCT. Mrs Alison Evans and Mrs Anne Thomas had attended the training event in relation to the revised Code of Conduct which took place at Clarbeston Road Hall on Tuesday 12th July 2016 at 7.30 p m.
(b) BLOCKED PUBLIC FOOTPATH. The Clerk had visited Mrs Joyce Roberts and informed her that the public footpath behind Sycamore Villa, Puncheston was not blocked.
(c) PUNCHESTON VILLAGE GREEN. The Clerk read out the letter dated 30th June which he had written to Mrs Amanda Lawrence, Headteacher of Puncheston School and also the email reply dated 30th June which he had received from Mrs Lawrence. The misunderstanding which existed between Puncheston School and the Community Council had now been cleared. Mrs Lawrence had stated that the school would wish to be involved with the possible planting of flower bulbs in the autumn. The Clerk had thanked Mrs Joyce Roberts for making her complaint which had brought the misunderstanding to light. The Clerk reported that he had planted four cotoneaster shrubs in the flower beds this afternoon. One of the flower beds was being weeded by Mr Ellis Reed. It was agreed that the Clerk should approach Mrs Janet Morris, 2 Park Avenue to see if she and her grandson would like to help with the weeding of the other flower bed.
5.Highway Matters.
(a) TREES OBSTRUCTING HIGHWAY VISIBILITY. The Clerk had received complaints of trees obstructing the visibility of drivers at two locations on the B4329. One on both sides of the B4329 at Poll Tax Hill and also 0.2 mile north of the top entrance to Golwg y Fro, Tufton. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways & Construction, Pembs County Council, requesting that he arrange for the trees to be removed and giving the names of the landowners.
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(b) UNEVEN ROAD SURFACE. Alison Evans reported that she had received a complaint from Mrs Jenny Clarke, The Hollies, Puncheston of the uneven road surface near her home, which had resulted from various excavations. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to Mr Darren Thomas.
(c) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. Alison Evans reported that the mowing contractor had mown the Japanese Knotweed on Essex Hill prior to the Knotweed being sprayed. It was agreed that the Clerk should bring this matter to the attention of Mr Neil McCarthy, Knotweed Coordinator, Pembs County Council.
(d) DEFECTIVE STREET LAMP. Alison Evans reported that lamp 804/1408 was still flickering and had not been repaired despite having been reported in May. The Clerk to re-report to the Service Line.

(e) NOTICES OF PROPOSED ROAD CLOSURES.

(i) C3100 Puncheston to Castlebythe road from its junction with the C3009 in Puncheston to its junction with the U3373 Castlebythe to Morvil road from Monday 22nd August 2016 for four weeks for carriageway reconstruction and resurfacing.
(ii) C3166 road near Letterston from its junction with the C3148 Letterston to Trecwn road east to its junction with the access to Penskyber Fach on 23rd August 2016 for replacement of a telegraph pole.

6. Planning.

There were no items of planning.

7. Financial Report.

The Clerk reported that in this financial year a first instalment of precept of £734.00 had been received. Donations had been made as follows, Cylch Meithrin Casmael £60.00, Wales Air Ambulance £60.00, Pembrokeshire Citizens Advice Bureau £30.00, Macmillan Cancer Support £30.00. Membership Fee One Voice Wales £71.00, rent Puncheston Play Area £30.00, insurance £414.23, Clerk’s salary £702.50, Clerk’s expenses £19.13. The Community Account bank balance stands at £910.29.
8. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL. Notification that on 14th July 2016 the council determined that the proposal to establish a new 3-16 Welsh medium school in Haverfordwest should proceed.
(b) PEMBROKESHIRE COAST NATIONAL PARK AUTHORITY. Notification that the authority is compiling an online walking group directory and requesting details of any local walking groups. No such group is known in this area.
(c) The following items were received for information:-


(i) BARCLAYS BANK. Information regarding the Financial Services Compensation Scheme.

(ii) ONE VOICE WALES. Notice of Pembs Area meeting on 26th July 2016 at County Hall.

(iii) Clerks and Councils Direct July 2016 issue.
9. Any Other Business.
(a) Wyn Williams announced that he intended to run in the Cardiff 10k Marathon in September in support of Kidney Wales Foundation and asked whether or not the Community Council was prepared to sponsor him. He then declared an interest and left the room while his request was discussed. It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed to sponsor Wyn Williams in the sum of £30.00.
(b) Dewi Lewis reported that recently he had seen a couple walking Public Footpath 78/7 from Windy Hill towards Puncheston. He had warned them that the footpath was closed due to the collapse of a footbridge. Nevertheless the couple continued with their walk. A little while later the couple returned and the man was seen to be limping because he had fallen whilst trying to negotiate the ditch. It was agreed that the Clerk should advise Mr Matt Cloud, Public Rights of Way Officer, Pembs County Council of this occurrence and request that warning signs be erected.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.20 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 28th September 2016 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
